ASPMA Board Meeting 





 February 8, 2019 

I. Call to Order
The ASPMA Board of Directors held a meeting on February 8, 2019 at the AAEA Building.  Robert Edwards, President, called the meeting to order.  Board members present were Bill Tietz, Bill Holden, Chris Campbell, Dusty Duncan, Jason Grubb, Ed Vestal, Maurice Henry, Greg Collins, Kevin Conkin, Brad Akridge, Raymond Reynolds, Cedric Hawkins, Randall Bolinger, Gary Heral, Brad Montgomery, and AAEA Assistant Executive Director Mike Mertens.  

II. Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the November 1, 2018 meeting were approved unanimously.  The   motion was made Dusty Duncan and seconded by Greg Collins.
III. Approval of Financial Reports
The financial reports for October, November, and December 2018 were reviewed and approved unanimously. The ending balance for December was $136,642.03. The motion was made by Cedric Hawkins and seconded by Raymond Reynolds. 
IV. Membership Report
Maurice Henry reviewed the membership report. ASPMA has 134 members as of 2/01/2019. 
Brad Montgomery suggested to see if there was a to advertise ASPMA membership on School Dude. He left a message for Scott to get back to him.
V. CFD – Spring 2019 Classes
 Maurice Henry reviewed the CFD report. 79 ASPMA members have completed CFD    Certification. 169 participants have taken CFD classes but are not certified. 133 

Spring 2019 classes will be held April 2019 at U.C.A. along with Live Streaming. Classes being offered will be; MO101 – Introduction to Plant Management, RM101 – Introduction to Risk Management, and SI204 – Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA). 
VI. NSPMA Update
The NSPMA Conference is being held in Baton Rouge, LA, February 24-27, 2019. Mike, Dusty, Chris and Randall will be attending. Brent will be there as well as an exhibitor.  
VII. 2019 ASPMA CONFERENCE
· Keynote Speaker – Bill Koepple, SAU Head Football Coach

· Entertainment – Sammy Sawyer, Barney Fife Impersonator

· CFD Classes – BBS101, BBS101, BBS401
· Give A Ways – Navy shirts for attendees with coins. Board members will have wind shirts as well. 

VIII. 2019 AAEA Summer Conference
· There will be an ASPMA Recruitment table at the AAEA Summer Conference.
· ASPMA is responsible for two (2) breakout sessions. 
IX. 2019 ASPMA Summer Retreat

It was decided to have the summer retreat in Little Rock. Mike will reserve rooms at the Wydham and will reserve a luxury box at Dickey Stephens Park. 
X. Partner Comments
No comments.  
XI. New Business 

AAEA has hired Mullenix & Associates LLC has a lobbyist for the 2019 Legislative Season. Several constituent groups have agreed to help fund the expense. Dusty Duncan motioned to donate up to $5,000 toward the cost. Ed Vestal seconded the motion. It was approved unanimously. 
XII. Pay Bills
The Board voted unanimously for Bill Holden to pay ASPMA bills on a motion by Dusty Duncan and Jason Grubb
XIII.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned unanimously on a motion by Ed Vestal and seconded by Craig            Dupuy. 
